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Q: Is the noise analysis for highway traffic noise or in water work noise? 
A: The noise analysis is for highway traffic noise, as the proposed bridge will be placed in a new 
location. 
 
Q: Is the hazardous material memorandum a Phase 1 site assessment? 
A: No, a Phase 1 site assessment is not required at this time.  This investigation will focus on 
surrounding land uses and detail our project impact or lack of impact to these sites. 
 
Q:  Will this be a separate contact or a supplement to the current design contact? 
A: This will be a separate, stand-alone Local Agency Standard Consultant Agreement. 
 
Q:  Is a discipline report required for Environmental Justice? 
A:  Not at this time.  It is anticipated that because of right-of-way acquisition and detour only a 
memorandum is required. 
 
Q: Is assistance with right-of-way needed? 
A: No, right-of-way is currently managed under a separate contract. 
 
Q: Would it be accurate to say that you are looking for a team with experience providing 
environmental support for the transportation design? 
A: Chelan County Public Works is seeking a team with experience providing environmental 
support for the transportation design. 
 
Q: Does the Project Manager need to be available locally on a regular basis? 
A: No. The project manager does not need to be local.  They need to have the availability to 
oversee the task. 
 
Q: Is Section 106 Consultation being handled by the County? 
A: Section 106 has been completed. 
 
Q: Is Coast Guard, Corps and BNSF coordination being handled by the County? 
A: Yes, these will be handled by Chelan County. 
 
Q: Will SEPA and permitting be covered under a separate contract?  
A: SEPA will be handled by Chelan County. 
   
Q: Should the Prime Submittal Form be used by both Primes and Subs or is there a separate Sub 
Submittal Information Form that should be utilized? 
A: The Prime Submittal Form can be used for both the Prime and Subs. 
 



Q: Would the County consider any of the subcontractors on the current design team to be 
conflicted of helping us with the NEPA project? 
A: No. 
 


